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The Visio Pauli and the Gnostic Apocalypse of Paul
Gunnar Samuelsson questions our textual basis for our knowledge about
the death of Jesus. As a matter of fact, the New Testament texts offer
only a brief description of the punishment that has influenced a whole
world.

The Gnostic Crucifixion
The Gospel According to Mark
Presents an evangelical perspective on the media's varied depictions
of Jesus--correcting misinformation, examining the debates, and
defending the historic Christ.

The Text of Marcion’s Gospel
In a timely critique of a recently discovered text, a top theologian
explores the claims of the Gospel of Judas--Judas was doing was was
Jesus asked him when he betrayed Jesus, Jesus felt no pain on the
cross, and more--and offers an authoritative, orthodox word on what
the ancient manuscript really means. 30,000 first printing.

The Crucifixion of Jesus
Echoes from the Gnosis: the Gnostic crucifixion. 1907
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The Hymns of Hermes
Between 1906 and 1908, G. R. S. Mead published eleven small books
under the series title "Echoes from the Gnosis." These books contain
translations and interpretations of the Gnostic writings of the
ancients. Long before the discovery of the Nag Hammadi Library, Mead
translated these esoteric texts of various origins (Christian, Roman,
Greek). He wanted to make this material accessible to the growing
number of people at the time eager to encounter this ancient mystical
religion based on an intuitive process of knowing oneself and the
hidden aspects of life and existence. Upon the publication of the
100-year anniversary edition of the series, the appeal for this same
material remains stronger than ever.

The Gnostic Bible
The cross stirs intense feelings among Christians and non-Christians
alike. Robin Jensen takes readers on an intellectual and spiritual
journey through the 2,000-year evolution of the cross as idea and
artifact, illuminating the controversies and forms of devotion this
central symbol of Christianity inspires.

˜Theœ Gospel of the Egyptians
Simon Magus
This work has been selected by scholars as being culturally important
and is part of the knowledge base of civilization as we know it. This
work is in the public domain in the United States of America, and
possibly other nations. Within the United States, you may freely copy
and distribute this work, as no entity (individual or corporate) has a
copyright on the body of the work. Scholars believe, and we concur,
that this work is important enough to be preserved, reproduced, and
made generally available to the public. To ensure a quality reading
experience, this work has been proofread and republished using a
format that seamlessly blends the original graphical elements with
text in an easy-to-read typeface. We appreciate your support of the
preservation process, and thank you for being an important part of
keeping this knowledge alive and relevant.

The Gnostic Crucifixion
A new translation and analysis of the gospel that records the actual
words of Jesus • Explores the gnostic significance of Jesus's
teachings recorded in this gospel • Explains the true nature of the
new man whose coming Jesus envisioned • Translated and interpreted by
the author of the bestselling The Gospel of Mary Magdalene and The
Gospel of Philip One of the cache of codices and manuscripts
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discovered in Nag Hammadi, the Gospel of Thomas, unlike the canonical
gospels, does not contain a narrative recording Christ's life and
prophecies. Instead it is a collection of his teachings--what he
actually said. These 114 logia, or sayings, were collected by Judas
Didymus Thomas, whom some claim to be Jesus's closest disciple. No
sooner was this gospel uncovered from the sands of Upper Egypt than
scholars and theologians began to bury it anew in a host of
conflicting interpretations and polemics. While some say it is a
hodgepodge from the canonical gospels, for others it is the source
text from which all the gospel writers drew their material and
inspiration. In this new translation of the Gospel of Thomas, JeanYves Leloup shows that the Jesus recorded by the "infinitely skeptical
and infinitely believing" Thomas has much in common with gnostics of
non-dualistic schools. Like them, Jesus preaches the coming of a new
man, the genesis of the man of knowledge. In this gospel, Jesus
describes a journey from limited to unlimited consciousness. The Jesus
of Thomas invites us to drink deeply from the well of knowledge that
lies within, not so that we may become good Christians but so we may
attain the self-knowledge that will make each of us, too, a Christ.

The Lost Gospel: Decoding the Ancient Text that Reveals
Jesus' Marriage to Mary the Magdalene
In these days of the " higher criticism," with its merciless analysis
of original Scripture, much light would doubtless be thrown on the New
Testament by an unprejudiced study of Gnosticism. This philosophy,
which reached a flourishing maturity in the second century of the
Christian era, but became virtually extinct in the sixth, taught that
all natures — intellectual, moral, spiritual, and material—are
successive emanations from Deity. Its professors claimed to have an
esoteric and philosophic knowledge of Christian doctrines, and some
modern scholars assert that the Gospels are replete with allusions to
the Gnostic teaching. Although it is now fashionable to dismiss the
Syrian and Egyptian schools as a fantastic combination of Oriental
mysticism, Greek philosophy, and Christian theology, yet it is
probable that a profound interest will be awakened among reasoning
Christians by " Pistis Sophia."

Crucifixion in Antiquity
The early Christian Church was a chaos of contending beliefs. Some
groups of Christians claimed that there was not one God but two or
twelve or thirty. Some believed that the world had not been created by
God but by a lesser, ignorant deity. Certain sects maintained that
Jesus was human but not divine, while others said he was divine but
not human. In Lost Christianities, Bart D. Ehrman offers a fascinating
look at these early forms of Christianity and shows how they came to
be suppressed, reformed, or forgotten. All of these groups insisted
that they upheld the teachings of Jesus and his apostles, and they all
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possessed writings that bore out their claims, books reputedly
produced by Jesus's own followers. Modern archaeological work has
recovered a number of key texts, and as Ehrman shows, these
spectacular discoveries reveal religious diversity that says much
about the ways in which history gets written by the winners. Ehrman's
discussion ranges from considerations of various "lost
scriptures"--including forged gospels supposedly written by Simon
Peter, Jesus's closest disciple, and Judas Thomas, Jesus's alleged
twin brother--to the disparate beliefs of such groups as the JewishChristian Ebionites, the anti-Jewish Marcionites, and various
"Gnostic" sects. Ehrman examines in depth the battles that raged
between "proto-orthodox Christians"--those who eventually compiled the
canonical books of the New Testament and standardized Christian
belief--and the groups they denounced as heretics and ultimately
overcame. Scrupulously researched and lucidly written, Lost
Christianities is an eye-opening account of politics, power, and the
clash of ideas among Christians in the decades before one group came
to see its views prevail.

The Forbidden Religion
What was crucifixion? Why was Jesus of Nazareth executed and what
really happened? Gerard Sloyan begins with history and traces the
development of the New Testament accounts of Jesus' death. He shows
how Jesus' death came to be seen as sacrificial and how the evolving
understandings of Jesus' death affected those who suffered most from
it - the Jews. He then traces the emergence and development - in
theology, liturgy, literature, art - of the conviction that Jesus'
death was redemptive, as seen both in soteriological theory from
Tertullian to Anselm, in the Reformation and modern eras, and in more
popular religious responses to the crucifixion. Especially fascinating
is the story of the emergence of a distinct "Passion piety" that still
characterizes the West. In all this Sloyan detects the separation of
the cross from Jesus' life and resurrection, allowing the mythicizing
of an event too large for mere words to handle: the mystery of the
cross.

The Gnostic Gospels
Gnosticism was a wide-ranging religious movement of the first
millennium CE—with earlier antecedents and later flourishings—whose
adherents sought salvation through knowledge and personal religious
experience. Gnostic writings offer striking perspectives on both early
Christian and non-Christian thought. For example, some gnostic texts
suggest that god should be celebrated as both mother and father, and
that self-knowledge is the supreme path to the divine. Only in the
past fifty years has it become clear how far the gnostic influence
spread in ancient and medieval religions—and what a marvelous body of
scriptures it produced. The selections gathered here, in poetic,
readable translation, represent Jewish, Christian, Hermetic, Mandaean,
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Manichaean, Islamic, and Cathar expressions of gnostic spirituality.
Their regions of origin include Egypt, the Greco-Roman world, the
Middle East, Syria, Iraq, China, and France. Also included are
introductions, notes, an extensive glossary, and a wealth of
suggestions for further reading.

Crucified in the Media
Gnosis means knowledge. But we are not referring to just any
knowledge. Gnosis is knowledge which produces a great transformation
in those who receive it. Knowledge capable of nothing less than waking
up man and helping him to escape from the prison in which he finds
himself. That is why Gnosis has been so persecuted throughout the
course of history, because it is knowledge considered dangerous for
the religious and political authorities who govern mankind from the
shadows. Every time this religion, absolutely different from the rest,
appears before man, the other religions unite to try to destroy or
hide it again. Primordial Gnosis is the original Gnosis, true Gnosis,
eternal Gnosis, Gnostic knowledge in its pure form. Due to multiple
persecutions, Primordial Gnosis has been fragmented, distorted and
hidden.

Echoes from the Gnosis
"The Gnostic Crucifixion" by G. R. S. Mead. Published by Good Press.
Good Press publishes a wide range of titles that encompasses every
genre. From well-known classics & literary fiction and non-fiction to
forgotten−or yet undiscovered gems−of world literature, we issue the
books that need to be read. Each Good Press edition has been
meticulously edited and formatted to boost readability for all ereaders and devices. Our goal is to produce eBooks that are userfriendly and accessible to everyone in a high-quality digital format.

The Meaning of Mary Magdalene
The earliest of the four Gospels, the book portrays Jesus as an
enigmatic figure, struggling with enemies, his inner and external
demons, and with his devoted but disconcerted disciples. Unlike other
gospels, his parables are obscure, to be explained secretly to his
followers. With an introduction by Nick Cave

The Spiritual Seed
The Visio Pauli and the Gnostic Apocalypse of Paul is the first modern
collection of studies on the most important aspects of the Visio
Pauli, the most popular early Christian apocalypse in the Middle Ages.
The volume starts with a short study of the textual traditions of the
Visio Pauli, its Jewish and early Christian traditions as well as its
influence on later literature, such as Dante. This is followed by
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studies of the Prologue, the four rivers of Eden, the place of the
Ocean, the relation between body and soul, the image of hell and its
punishments, and the connection with fantastic literature. Finally, a
codicological, comparative, and textual re-evaluation of the Coptic
translation attempts to correct earlier errors and to rehabilitate the
value and interest of this long neglected version of the Visio Pauli.
The book is concluded with a study of the earthly tribunal in the
fourth heaven of the Gnostic Apocalypse of Paul. As has become
customary, the volume is rounded off by an extensive bibliography of
the Visio Pauli and the Gnostic Apocalypse of Paul and a detailed
index.

Gnostic Religion in Antiquity
In order to protect its patriarchal foundations, the early Church
obscured the matriarchal tradition of Mary Magdalene--whom the
canonical Gospels claim was the first apostle, the Gnostic Gospels
insist was a holy woman, leader, teacher, and, because of her
holiness, Jesus's most beloved disciple. To discredit Mary, and hide
her essential role in the foundations of Christian faith, the Church
mounted a centuries long campaign to reinvent her as a wanton woman.

The Sentences of Sextus
For all those readers curious to read the actual texts of the Gnostic
Gospels, here is the definitive collection of all the Gnostic Gospels
and Gospel–like texts. o Marvin Meyer, premier scholar of Gnostic and
other Christian literature outside the New Testament, presents every
Gnostic Gospel and Jesus text with a brilliant overall introduction,
introductions to each text, and notes that explain everything the
reader needs to know to understand the text. He includes his latest
translations of not only the Gospel of Thomas, the Gospel of Philip,
the Gospel of Mary, but other texts such as the Secret Book of John,
which some scholars regard as the second part of the New Testament
Gospel of John. The material is largely from the discovery at Nag
Hammadi, freshly translated and introduced, but also includes texts
found elsewhere. The texts, especially taken together, present an
image of Jesus as the ultimate wisdom teacher, a kind of mysterious
Jewish Zen master, who scandalized listeners by his radical
egalitarianism (regarding women, slaves, the poor, the marginalized as
of equal status, or more, with establishment male believers) and his
insistence on living the message, spiritual experience, vs. outer
observance only. o For those wanting to learn more after reading The
Da Vinci Code. This book provides the definitive next book for those
looking for expert presentation of the alternative Gnostic stream of
Christianity, in which there is no talk of crucifixion and Mary
Magdalene is presented as the disciple that Jesus loved best. "Marv is
one of the original secret gospels scholars who has done an enormous
amount of work to bring these texts to light. All of his research on
the Nag Hammadi texts is having an incredible impact on our knowledge
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of early Christian history––it is virtually redefining it." ––Dr.
Elaine Pagels, Princeton University

Pistis Sophia
Between 1906 and 1908, G. R. S. Mead published eleven small books
under the series title "Echoes from the Gnosis." These books contain
translations and interpretations of the Gnostic writings of the
ancients. Long before the discovery of the Nag Hammadi Library, Mead
translated these esoteric texts of various origins (Christian, Roman,
Greek). He wanted to make this material accessible to the growing
number of people at the time eager to encounter this ancient mystical
religion based on an intuitive process of knowing oneself and the
hidden aspects of life and existence. Upon the publication of the
100-year anniversary edition of the series, the appeal for this same
material remains stronger than ever.

The Good Man Jesus and the Scoundrel Christ
This book is the first comprehensive study of the doctrines and
history of "Valentinianism," making full use of the documents from Nag
Hammadi as well as the reports of the Church Fathers.

The Gnostic Crucifixion
The Jesus Legend
In December 1945, two Egyptian fellahin, digging for natural
fertilizer in the Nile River valley unearthed a sealed storage jar.
The jar proved to hold treasure of an unexpected sort: a collection of
some fifty-two ancient manuscripts, most of which reflect the
teachings of a mystical religious movement we call Gnosticism (from
the Greek word gnosis, "knowledge"). The texts are also, with few
exceptions, Christian documents, and thus they provide us with
valuable new information about the character of the early church, and
about the Gnostic Christians within the church. In this volume, Marvin
W. Meyer has produced a new English translation for general readers of
four of the most important and revealing of these early Christian
texts -- the Secret Book of James, the Gospel of Thomas, the Book of
Thomas, and the Secret Book of John.

The Gnostic Crucifixion
An examination of Gnostic religion in Late Antiquity within its
historical and religious context, using Greek, Latin and Coptic
sources.

The Gnostic Gospels of Jesus
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A companion volume to Lost Christianities, this remarkable anthology
of long-lost Christian writings that were never included in the New
Testaments includes fifteen additional gospels, thirteen epistles,
five non-canonical Acts of the Apostles, Apocalypes and Secret Books,
and brief introductions to each. History Dual Main. (Scripture)

The Cross
Described by Origen as a writing that “even the masses of believers
have read,” the Sentences of Sextus offers unique insights into
popular Christian thought during the late second century C.E. Although
it draws extensively on canonical texts for the composition of its
sayings, it is especially fascinating for the manner in which it
integrates these texts with material derived from two generically
similar collections of Pythagorean maxims. This volume provides a
critical edition including evidence from the Greek, Latin, Syriac, and
Coptic versions; a new translation; and the first commentary for the
Sentences, an important document for investigating the history of
early Christian wisdom, asceticism, and ethics.

Jesus after the Crucifixion
Mary Magdalene is one of the most influential symbols in the history
of Christianity—yet, if you look in the Bible, you’ll find only a
handful of verses that speak of her. How did she become such a
compelling saint in the face of such paltry evidence? In her effort to
answer that question, Cynthia Bourgeault examines the Bible, church
tradition, art, legend, and newly discovered texts to see what’s
there. She then applies her own reasoning and intuition, informed by
the wisdom of the ages-old Christian contemplative tradition. What
emerges is a radical view of Mary Magdalene as Jesus’s most important
disciple, the one he considered to understand his teaching best. That
teaching was characterized by a nondualistic approach to the world and
by a deep understanding of the value of the feminine. Cynthia shows
how an understanding of Mary Magdalene can revitalize contemporary
Christianity, how Christians and others can, through her, find their
way to Jesus’s original teachings and apply them to their modern
lives.

The Gospel of Thomas
A thought-provoking retelling of the Gospel story from an atheist
perspective. Upon its hardcover publication, renowned author Philip
Pullman’s The Good Man Jesus and the Scoundrel Christ provoked heated
debates and stirred a frenzy of controversy throughout the clerical
and literary worlds alike with its bold retelling of the life of Jesus
Christ. In this remarkable piece of fiction, famously atheistic author
Philip Pullman challenges the events of the Gospels and puts forward
his own compelling and plausible version of the life of Jesus. Written
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with unstinting authority, The Good Man Jesus and the Scoundrel Christ
is a pithy, erudite, subtle, and powerful book by a beloved author, a
text to be read and reread, studied and unpacked, much like the Good
Book itself. “The erudite fantasy author, Philip Pullman, makes
explicit his complaint against Christian dogma with [this] challenging
deconstruction of the Gospels.” —Entertainment Weekly “Inspiring . . .
Again and again, [Pullman] displays a marvelous sense of the elemental
power of Jesus’s instructions and parables.” —The Washington Post

The Gnostic Religion
Lost Scriptures
In The Text of Marcion’s Gospel Dieter T. Roth offers a new, critical
reconstruction of Marcion’s Gospel on the basis of which significant
issues in the study of early Christianity can be considered anew.

Judas and the Gospel of Jesus
Suggests that Jesus survived the crucifixion, went to Egypt, then
settled in France • Reveals new discoveries that show the beginnings
of Christianity in Egypt • Presents historical and archaeological
research that proves a connection between Jerusalem, Egypt, and Rennesle-Château in the south of France • Posits Rennes-le-Château as the
actual location of Jesus Christ’s tomb, and that writings by him will
be found there Jesus did not die on the cross. He survived and went to
southern France with his wife, Mary. This possibility is proposed by
Graham Simmans, who spent many years on a quest to find the real
beginnings of Christianity. Simmans believes that the spread of
Christianity beyond Jerusalem was tied to Jesus’s survival of the
crucifixion and his subsequent emigration to Europe. Using Coptic and
Jewish sources, including the Talmud, that allow a glimpse of the
Christian philosophy espoused by Jesus, he contends that true
Christianity was brought into France, Britain, and Spain from first
century Egypt and Judea, not fourth- and fifth-century Rome. His
investigation shows that after a time in Egypt, Jesus settled in
Rennes-le-Château, a sophisticated and cosmopolitan center of
spiritual diversity. It was a natural move for Jesus to settle in the
Narbonne area of France--an area already heavily settled by Jewish and
Gnostic groups. Here, safely outside the reach of the cultural
dictatorship of the Roman Church, the Gnostic secrets he taught
survived the centuries. Later, the Knights Templar centered their
activity in the Languedoc region around Rennes-le-Château, where,
within the Jewish communities, a well-connected and influential
opposition to Rome already existed. This resistance to Rome gave rise
to a religious culture that included elements of Gnostic, Pythagorean,
and Kabbalistic teachings. Until the Crusades against the Cathar
heretics reasserted the dominion of Rome, the culture that flourished
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around Rennes-le-Château embodied the true essence of Christ’s
message.

Echoes from the Gnosis
An international news story when published last year, now in
paperback: A historical detective story leads to dramatic and groundbreaking revelations about the life and times of Jesus. Waiting to be
rediscovered in the British Library is an ancient manuscript of the
early Church, copied by an anonymous monk. The manuscript is at least
1,450 years old, possibly dating to the first century. And now, The
Lost Gospel provides the first ever translation from Syriac into
English of this unique document that tells the inside story of Jesus’
social, family, and political life. The Lost Gospel takes the reader
on an unparalleled historical adventure through a paradigm shifting
manuscript. What the authors eventually discover is as astounding as
it is surprising: the confirmation of Jesus’ marriage to Mary
Magdalene; the names of their two children; the towering presence of
Mary Magdalene; a previously unknown plot on Jesus’ life (thirteen
years prior to the crucifixion); an assassination attempt against Mary
Magdalene and their children; Jesus’ connection to political figures
at the highest level of the Roman Empire; and a religious movement
that antedates that of Paul—the Church of Mary Magdalene. Part
historical detective story, part modern adventure, The Lost Gospel
reveals secrets that have been hiding in plain sight for millennia.

The Gnostic Paul
In this highly original work, Elaine Pagels demonstrates how evidence
from gnostic sources may challenge the assumption that Paul writes his
letters to combat "gnostic opponents" and to repudiate their claims to
secret wisdom. Drawing upon evidence from the gnostic exegesis of
Paul, including several Nag Hammadi texts, the author examines how
gnostic exegetes cite and interpret key passages in the letters they
consider Pauline-1 & 2 Corinthians, Galatians, Ephesians, Philippians,
Colossians, and Hebrews. Besides offering new insight into
controversies over Paul in the second century, this analysis of
gnostic exegesis suggests a new perspective for Pauline study,
challenging students and scholars to recognize the presuppositionshermenuetical and theological-involved in their own reading of Paul's
letters. Elaine H. Pagels is the Harrington Spear Paine Professor of
Religion at Princeton University. She is the author of The Gnostic
Gospels, which won the National Book Award and the National Book
Critics Circle Award, The Johannie Gospel in Gnostic Exegesis, Adam,
Eve, and the Serpent, and the best-selling Beyond Belief: The Secret
Gospel of Thomas.

Echoes from the Gnosis: the Gnostic crucifixion. 1907
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The Secret Teachings of Jesus
Confronts the "legendary Jesus" case, showing how the Synoptic Gospels
are the most historically probable representation of the actual Jesus
of history.

The Crucifixion
Few treatments of the death of Jesus Christ have made a point of
accounting for the gruesome, degrading, public manner of his death by
crucifixion, a mode of execution so loathsome that the ancient Romans
never spoke of it in polite society. Rutledge probes all the various
themes and motifs used by the New Testament evangelists and apostolic
writers to explain the meaning of the cross of Christ. She shows how
each of the biblical themes contributes to the whole, with the
Christus Victor motif and the concept of substitution sharing pride of
place along with Irenaeus's recapitulation model.

The Crucifixion of Mary Magdalene
Selected by the Modern Library as one of the 100 best nonfiction books
of all time The Gnostic Gospels is a landmark study of the long-buried
roots of Christianity, a work of luminous scholarship and wide popular
appeal. First published in 1979 to critical acclaim, winning the
National Book Award and the National Book Critics Circle Award, The
Gnostic Gospels has continued to grow in reputation and influence over
the past two decades. It is now widely recognized as one of the most
brilliant and accessible histories of early Christian spirituality
published in our time. In 1945 an Egyptian peasant unearthed what
proved to be the Gnostic Gospels, thirteen papyrus volumes that
expounded a radically different view of the life and teachings of
Jesus Christ from that of the New Testament. In this spellbinding
book, renowned religious scholar Elaine Pagels elucidates the
mysteries and meanings of these sacred texts both in the world of the
first Christians and in the context of Christianity today. With
insight and passion, Pagels explores a remarkable range of recently
discovered gospels, including the Gospel of Thomas and the Gospel of
Mary Magdalene, to show how a variety of “Christianities” emerged at a
time of extraordinary spiritual upheaval. Some Christians questioned
the need for clergy and church doctrine, and taught that the divine
could be discovered through spiritual search. Many others, like
Buddhists and Hindus, sought enlightenment—and access to God—within.
Such explorations raised questions: Was the resurrection to be
understood symbolically and not literally? Was God to be envisioned
only in masculine form, or feminine as well? Was martyrdom a
necessary—or worthy—expression of faith? These early Christians dared
to ask questions that orthodox Christians later suppressed—and their
explorations led to profoundly different visions of Jesus and his
message. Brilliant, provocative, and stunning in its implications, The
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Gnostic Gospels is a radical, eloquent reconsideration of the origins
of the Christian faith.

Lost Christianities
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